

Colorado City Happenings March 2023

Lake Beckwith Dam Project
The project to repair and expand the dam at Lake Beckwith hit an important milestone this month. The Lake Beckwith project was approved by Arkansas Valley Round Table to send a letter of support to the Colorado Water Conservative Board Recommending we receive the grant for the dam engineering of $335,000.

Town- Hall Chat
CCMD will be hosting an informal town hall chat May 16, 2023, at 6 p.m. The get together will be a chance to visit and learn from any and all citizens willing to attend. No decisions will be made, or policy enacted…just discussion. This will be a good chance to meeting new board members.

May Election for CCMD Board Members
There will be an election Tuesday, May 2, 2023, to fill three, four-year term positions on the Colorado City Metropolitan District Board of Directors. You should be receiving your ballots withing the next 2 weeks. There are 3 positions being filled and 1 incumbent and 4 new people running for the 3 positions.

Water Line Replacement and Water Tank Repair
Water line replacement on Talley Drive and Waco Mish is complete. Thank you for your patience when water was off temporarily for tie ins and flushing. 
Yocum Construction is complete just need cement work around tank.
Industrial Coatings will begin work on water tanks 1, 2, and 3 the first week of April.  We are almost done filling Tank 3 to capacity, to start draining Tank 2 so we can start work on repairs.

Water meters, Pits and Covers
This is Colorado City Metropolitan District property, and it is illegal to tamper with water meters, pits and covers. May result in legal charges, as well as charges for any damages caused to the equipment. If you need assistance with water to be shut off or turned on, please call 719-676-3396. We will be happy to come out and turn on or shut off water.

If you notice illegal dumping in Colorado City (or any place in Pueblo County), please call Pueblo County Sheriff 719-583-6250.
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